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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Protocol for accepting students back into school whilst on crutches 
 
Prior to a student returning to school the parent/carer will be required to contact the Welfare Officer to 
enable the following to be discussed/explained: 

1. Movement between lessons 
2. Leaving lessons early 
3. Medication – authorisation form to be signed if necessary 
4. Arrival at/collecting from school arrangements to be discussed. 
5. Any emergency contact details to be checked 
6. Follow up appointments noted 

In terms of health and safety issues, within Science, PE and Technology, each department with the 
Guidance Manager will make an individual decision as to whether a student on crutches can join in with 
the practical activities. A risk assessment detailing the health & safety issues for all students on crutches is 
available and parents/carers will be made aware of the details. 
 
With regard to footwear, all students returning to school on crutches should wear their usual footwear. If 
this is not possible, suitable protective footwear should be worn. 
 
Visitors 
 
Please can I ask as a matter of importance and safeguarding to both pupil and staff, that any personnel 
entering the school grounds should report in the first instance to Reception to both sign in and sign out 
whilst on/vacating the premises. 
 
Canteen Balance 
 
As a gentle reminder, our Catering Provider, ‘Catering Academy’ is no longer able to allow pupils to go into 
an overdraft balance. Please could we remind all parents that children are able to top up their canteen 
balances by using the machines in the canteen and in the main block hall way as well as online via SCOPAY. 
If you are topping up via SCOPAY please note that it can take several hours for the balance to be updated.  
The link is on the front page of the school website. 
 
 
 
 



CORONAVIRUS – UPDATED ADVICE 
   

 

Advice to those who have travelled recently 

Public Health England has changed the advice for individuals who have travelled recently as 

follows: 

Travellers from Wuhan and Hubei Province 

If you have travelled from Wuhan or Hubei Province to the UK in the last 14 days you should 

immediately: 

 stay indoors and avoid contact with other people as you would with the flu 

 call NHS 111 to inform them of your recent travel to the area 

Please follow this advice even if you do not have symptoms of the virus. 

Travellers from other parts of China and other specified areas 
 
 
This advice applies to travellers who have returned to the UK from the following areas: 

 Elsewhere in China 

 Thailand 

 Japan 

 Republic of Korea 

 Hong Kong 

 Taiwan 

 Singapore 

 Malaysia 

 Macau 

If you have returned to the UK from any of these areas in the last 14 days and develop 

symptoms of cough or fever or shortness of breath, you should immediately: 

 stay indoors and avoid contact with other people as you would with the flu 

 call NHS 111 to inform them of your recent travel to the country 

 



Encouraging good hygiene 

As always, if you have symptoms of a cold or flu, then there are measures you can take to 

stop germs: 

 always carry tissues with you and use them to catch your cough or sneeze. Then bin the 

tissue, and wash your hands, or use a sanitiser gel. 

 wash your hands often with soap and water, especially after using public transport. Use 

a sanitiser gel if soap and water are not available. 

 avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth with unwashed hands. 

 avoid close contact with people who are unwell. 

Latest information 

Updates on Coronavirus: 

 https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus 

Travel advice for those travelling and living overseas: 

 https://www.gov.uk/guidance/travel-advice-novel-coronavirus 

Public Health England blog: 

 https://publichealthmatters.blog.gov.uk/2020/01/23/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-what-

you-need-to-know/ 

 

 

How to Prevent Germs like the Coronavirus from Spreading 
 

1. If you have travelled from Wuhan or Hubei Province to the UK in the last 14 days you should immediately: 
 stay indoors and avoid contact with other people as you would with the flu, whether you have symptoms or 

not 
 call NHS 111 to inform them of your recent travel to the area 
2. If you have returned to the UK from any of the other specified areas (see the Government’s advice for 

travellers) in the last 14 days and develop symptoms of cough or fever or shortness of breath, you should 
immediately: 

 stay indoors and avoid contact with other people as you would with the flu 
 call NHS 111 to inform them of your recent travel to the country 
3. If you believe you have had close contact with a confirmed case of Coronavirus, and haven’t been contacted 

by Public Health England, you should contact NHS 111 for further advice. 
4. Otherwise, if you have not been contacted by Public Health England in relation to a known case of 

Coronavirus, you do not need to take any action at this time. This means that everyone else should continue 
to go about their daily routine, e.g. going to work or school as they would normally. 

 

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/travel-advice-novel-coronavirus
https://publichealthmatters.blog.gov.uk/2020/01/23/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-what-you-need-to-know/
https://publichealthmatters.blog.gov.uk/2020/01/23/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-what-you-need-to-know/
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-information-for-the-public#advice-for-travellers
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-information-for-the-public#advice-for-travellers


  



  
Children's Mental Health Week and Safer Internet Week 
 

To coincide with Children's Mental Health Week and Safer Internet Week, all year groups have 
recently received age appropriate assemblies on these themes from the Guidance Team.  
 
The theme for Mental Health Week was 'Find your Brave'. Pupils were asked to reflect on the fact that life 
often throws challenges our way and that 'Bravery' isn't about coping alone or holding things in. Rather it is 
about finding positive ways to deal with things that might be difficult, overcoming physical and mental 
challenges and looking after yourself.  The website also has a page on ‘Mental Health’ under the Parents 
tab 
 
The theme for ‘Safer Internet Week’ focused on 'together for a better internet'. The aim of the assemblies 
was to promote the safe, responsible and positive use of technology by young people.  An Online Safety 
Poster for Parents is included with the Newsletter. Please contact your child's Guidance Manager if you 
have any further questions or queries on any of these topics and/or refer to the school website for help 
and information.  Look up Parents>esafety Updates or Online Safety. 

  



 

  



 



 



 



 
Dates for your Diary:   
 
16 – 21 February – Year 11 Berlin Trip 

17 - 21 February – HALF TERM 

2 - March -  Year 8 Curriculum Evening (18.30 in the Sports Hall) 

2 – 6 March - GCSE Music Recording Week 

3 - March – Year 9 Immunisation Boost 

3 & 4 March – Year 10 G & T Visit to Southampton University  

5 March – World Book Day.  Dress up as character from a book.  Bring in £1 

9 March – Year 11 Awards Evening (19:00 – 20:00) 

12 March – GCSE Music Showcase Evening (19:00) 

13 – 17 March – Year 9/10 French Trip 

19 March – Year 8 Parents Evening (16:00) 

25 March – Year 10 Maths Test at Barton Peveril 

25 – 27 March – Year 7 G & T Residential on Isle of Wight 

 

Have a great half-term. 

Regards  
 
Mr Matthew Longden 
Headteacher 
 

 


